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COMMITTEE OF THE CAPITAL FUND FOR THE oas
OEA/Ser.W

SCHOLARSHIPS AND TRAINING PROGRAMS
CIDI/COFOBEC/doc.35/18


5 February 2018


Original: English
ELECTRONIC CONSULTATION BY THE CHAIR OF THE COMMITTEE OF 
THE CAPITAL FUND FOR THE oaS SCHOLARSHIPS AND TRAINING PROGRAMS ON ACCEPTANCE OF A CONTRIBUTION FROM THE GOVERNMENT OF CHILE TO FINANCE SCHOLARSHIPS IN COUNTRIES OF THE CARIBBEAN COMMUNITY (CARICOM)
The Executive Secretariat for Integral Development (SEDI) presents its compliments to the members of the Committee of the Capital Fund for the OAS Scholarships and Training Program and, on the instructions of its Chair, Ambassador Lou-Anne Gaylene Gilchrist, Permanent Representative of Saint Vincent and the Grenadines, requests the Committee’s approval to accept a contribution in the amount of US$250,000 from the Government of Chile under the Cooperation Agreement signed between the General Secretariat of the OAS and the Chilean International Cooperation Agency (CIDI/COFOBEC/doc.36/18 Español) on November 10, 2017, for the purpose of building the capacities of professionals, government officials, experts and citizens of Caribbean Community (CARICOM) countries through courses and certificate and diploma training programs in the area of disaster risk management and adaptation to climate change over the period 2018-2020. The requirements, application procedures, and benefits that the scholarship holders would receive, as well as the selection criteria, will be developed in accordance with the procedures established in the OAS Partnerships Program for Education and Training (PAEC).
Since Articles 5.3 (e), (f) and (g) of the Statutes of the Capital Fund Committee (CIDI/doc.55/13, Español - English- Français - Português) provide that it is the Committee’s responsibility to decide on the acceptance or rejection of donations and establish such subfunds as may be deemed necessary for orderly operation of the Fund and determine the uses thereof, the members of the Committee are asked to approve the following:

1. To accept a contribution of US$250,000 from the Government of Chile under the Cooperation Agreement signed between the General Secretariat of the OAS and the Chilean International Cooperation Agency (CIDI/COFOBEC/doc.36/18), for the purpose of building the capacities of professionals, government officials, experts, and citizens of Caribbean Community (CARICOM) countries through courses and certificate and diploma training programs in the area of disaster risk management and adaptation to climate change over the period 2018-2020.

2. To establish a Subfund for management of this contribution, which will be administered by the Executive Secretariat for Integral Development according to the guidelines established in the Cooperation Agreement mentioned in paragraph 1 above. 
3. To thank the Government of Chile for its most generous contribution.
The Secretariat would appreciate receiving from the Committee members a response to these three proposals by close of business on Monday, February 12, 2018.  In the event no responses are received by this deadline, the proposals will be deemed approved.
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